

December 28, 1998

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS

Dear Mr. Razzano:

COPYRIGHT OFFICE I am writing on behalf of the Copyright Office Board of Appeals in response to your letter dated September 1, 1998, appealing a refusal to register a jewelry design entitled LUNCH COLLAR (NECKLACE). Upon a careful reexamination of the work and analysis of the statutory and case law you have advanced in support of registration, the Board has accepted for registration your client's copyright claim. The file in this case has been returned to the Examining Division for processing, and the certificate of registration will be issued shortly.

101 Independence Avenue, S.E.

ngton, D.C.

Sincerely,

David O. Carson General Counsel

for the Appeals Board U.S. Copyright Office

Pasquale A. Razzano Fitzpatrick, Cella, Harper, Scinto 30 Rockefeller Plaza New York, NY 10112-3801